
SBCAG STAFF REPORT 

SUBJECT: Highway 166/Black Road  Intersection Improvements 

MEETING DATE: June 21, 2018 AGENDA ITEM:  4G 

STAFF CONTACT: Fred Luna 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Approve, ratify, and authorize the Chair to execute Amendment No. 2 with COM3 Consulting for 
project management assistance for Highway 166/Black Road project to increase costs by 
$25,000 for a total amount not to exceed $125,000 and to extend the term for two years for a 
total performance period of November 30, 2015 through June 30, 2020. 

DISCUSSION: 
The Highway 166 / Black Road intersection project is one of four safety and operational 
improvements on Highway 166 that the SBCAG board approved in 2012 to implement with a 
portion of the $3.0 million allocated for Highway 166 safety improvements in the Measure A 
Investment Plan.  The project is funded entirely with Measure A from the original Highway 166 
investment plan allocation and north county 
Measure A cost savings. Through a 
cooperative agreement, Caltrans is the lead 
agency for the environmental document 
prepared to comply with the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 
SBCAG is the implementing agency per the 
cooperative agreement and its consultant 
team is supporting Caltrans on preliminary 
engineering, design and technical studies.  

The project’s purpose is to improve traffic 
operations and safety at the intersection of 
Black Road and Highway 166, which is 
stop-controlled on Black Road.   

In 2017, SBCAG completed a Draft Environmental Document (DED) that was circulated for 
public comments.  Several public comments were received which noted that SBCAG had not 
accurately characterized the travel patterns through the area and in particular the morning peak 
hour traffic.  A supplemental traffic study was completed and the DED has been revised and is 
ready for public circulation again.  SBCAG’s design team has also prepared a supplemental 
Draft Project Report.   



At the same time SBCAG’s team has been revising the environmental document, work on the 
detailed design has been initiated.  Once the environmental approval is achieved right of way 
activities will commence.  Construction is scheduled to begin in 2019.  SBCAG will need to 
retain the services of a construction management firm to manage the construction of the project 
and will be issuing Request for Proposals to solicit for these services.  Prior to releasing the 
RFP, SBCAG will have County Counsel review the RFP.  

SBCAG has also been using the services of COM3 Consulting to provide project management 
support for this project, which includes scheduling meetings, coordinating with Caltrans, and 
monitoring a master project schedule.  SBCAG is proposing to continue its contractual 
relationship with COM3 and is recommending that the SBCAG board extend the contract for two 
years and add $25,000 through Amendment No. 2.  COM3 will continue to assist SBCAG to 
complete the environmental and design phases, and prepare the RFP and other construction 
related documents along with SBCAG staff.   

COMMITTEE REVIEW 

      None

Attachments: 

A. COM3 Consulting Amendment No. 2



ATTACHMENT A
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